
A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 11th December 2014 at 8pm.

1. Present:  Chairman Nick Henry, Councillors, Peter Dragonetti, Nick Elsome, Richard Greenford, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk ,and Frank Delamar.
2. Apologies for Absence Kevin Bulmer and Pearl Slatter.
3. Minutes of the last meeting, 13th November 2014 were signed as correct. 
4. Matters Arising. The enforcement issues with Stapnalls Farm House were still ongoing. Peter would now sign the grass cutting agreement and forward to the clerk to post. The 142 bus service  was discussed. Peter had been to the planning meeting the BP car park was given approval as was the wooden building at Flint House.
5. Parish Hall. The Christmas market had raised around £100 for hall funds. It was suggested that a board outside the hall advertising forthcoming events would be useful.
6. Newsletter/Website. The clerk suggested that with elections coming up next May it would be a good time to start publicising the role of councillor in the newsletter and website; The Website is up to date.
7.  Recreation Ground. All was well, Nick Elsome commented that the bolts on the swings had been mentioned in the Rospa report. The new fencing for Garton End play area was ongoing. 
8. District Councillors Report. None
9. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated via email.  Highways problems can be reported via the OCC website Fix my street.
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. P14/S3777/HH Oakwood House Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PN Alterations and extensions to dwelling to include 2 storey rear extension with existing dormer alterations. No Strong Views
P14/S3726/HH Hurst Cottage Goring Heath Road Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PLSingle and two storey extension and rebuild of single storey kitchen extension. Richard would consult with the neighbours but if there were no objections it would be No Strong Views.
11. Finance.  There was £13,153.61 in the bank on 3 December. £2.45 had been earned in untaxed interest. The following cheques were drawn and authorised
	301389
	CPRE 2015 subscription
	£36.00

	301390
	Orchard Coombe grass cutting
	£100.00

	301391
	H M Revenue & customs
	£72.60

	301392
	Clerks Salary November
	£257.40

	301393
	CAB donation
	£150.00

	
	
	£616.00


12.  
13. War Memorial. A F Jones could restore the War Memorial at a cost of £8,272, Butler and Proctor would charge £8,000 for the work around the memorial. Both include around £1,000 for signage. It was hoped that the whole project could be completed for no more than £16,000. The parish council could do the hedging. Martin would make a presentation to Whitchurch Parish Council at their January meeting. The proposal needs to be sent to Highways for their approval. The meeting agreed unanimously to go for the whole package provided that Whitchurch parish council agreed to pay half the cost. Peter offered to look into the best way to get contributions from charities and also reclaiming the VAT. 
14. Defibrillator for the Red Telephone Boxes. The idea of putting defibrillators in the two telephone boxes in the parish was discussed and the meeting felt that in principle it was a good idea and could be discussed in more detail at a further meeting. 
15. Neighbourhood Plan. No developments
16. Linking the Footpath to Goring. There had been problems in getting a response from OCC. Peter had made a complaint regarding this as an individual not on behalf of the parish council.  . 

17. Crays Pond/ Tinepits.Tinpits hedges have been cleared.  
18. Working Parties. The next one would be on Sunday 25 January 10 – 1 at the recreation ground.
19. Correspondence. Robert Willows had written concerning the increase in the Bridge Tolls Richard will write to complain about this and this should trigger and enquiry.  We had a request to mention the problem of hare coursing; this had been published in the newsletter. .  
20. AOB.   Richard Greenford had attended the meeting of the Goring Fireman’s Trust .
21. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 8th January 2014 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 9.55 pm
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